

## Prairie Catholic Weekly Newsletter

515 N Beaumont Rd 608-326-8624

May 26, 2017

## From the Principal

I would like to take this moment to wish everyone a happy and safe summer. Please relax as a family and recharge your batteries.

I would like to thank all the staff members, teachers and Fr. Weighner for all of their help this year. These people are the lifeblood of the school and provide Catholic education to our students.

Thank you parents for choosing Prairie Catholic.

## **Around Prairie Catholic**

The students enjoyed themselves on their field trip to Cave of the Mounds on Monday. Thank you to all the parents that accompanied our children.

The school celebrated the 17 students at our 8th Grade Graduation Mass held on Tuesday. Good luck to the students at the high school next year!

If you are missing any of your students clothing please check the Lost and Found table inside the front door of the school. There is some nice clothing so please claim yours.

This is a reminder that ALL tuition, fees and lunch money needs to be paid ASAP. If you have an outstanding balance, your families Skyward access will be restricted and your child's report card will not be in the final envelope.

Your child's report card is included in this mailing.

The school's Accelerated Reader statistics are in and wow what a year!

The Prairie Catholic students earned 2,846 points. The school also read 43,323,043 words. Great job! Nick Holler read the most words (4,428,711) and earned the most points (639.8) with Kendall Hill and Clare Teynor finishing second and third in both categories.

## **Mark Your Calendars**

- August 7th Registration, School Cafeteria, 12:00-7:00pm
- August 15th Registration, School Cafeteria, 8:00am-1:00pm
- August 22nd Open House
- August 24th First Day of School!

Prayer: Lord Jesus, everything you did pointed to your Father, who is our Father. Help us to remain open to your words of life as well as your food that nourishes us completely and makes us whole. In your name we pray. Amen.







The diocesan religions assessments have been returned and Prairie Catholic has done very well. The 8th grade students beat the diocesan averages in all 7 content categories and Overall average. They also earned the "Mastered" grade in two categories.

8th Grade Results	Diocesan	PC	Grade
Overall	74.57	81.18	Proficient
God	72.42	77.94	Proficient
Church	65.62	72.29	Proficient
Scripture	76.84	86.55	Mastered
Sacraments	79.4	92.94	Mastered
Christian Life	74.8	79.74	<b>Proficient</b>
Conscience Formation	81.49	84.31	<b>Proficient</b>
Prayer-Worship	72.44	75.57	Proficient

The 5th grade students beat the diocesan averages in 7 of the 10 content categories and the Overall average. All of their categories earned the grade of "proficient" and three categories earned the "Mastered" distinction.

5th Grade Results	Diocesan	PC	Grade
Overall	71.63	73.21	Proficient
Scripture	69.65	60.71	<b>Proficient</b>
Creed	74.77	88.89	Mastered
Trinity the Person of Jesus	70.84	71.67	Proficient
Salvation	74.55	82.58	Mastered
The problem of evil/sin	71.3	76.19	Proficient
Dignity of the Human Person	75.83	76.04	<b>Proficient</b>
Church/Mary/Saints	76.93	80.95	Mastered
Sacraments	68.47	64.58	<b>Proficient</b>
Prayer/Christian Life	71.16	66.67	Proficient
Commandments	60.7	70	Proficient

Thank you for your hard work 5th and 8th grade students!

